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Dear Executive Director,

Please see attached letter regarding the CARES Act Extraordinary Circumstance category, PIH Notice 2020-17
CARES Act – Housing Choice Voucher (HCV) Program Housing Assistance Payments (HAP) Supplemental
Funding.

Should you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact your Financial Analyst at the Financial Management
Center.

Sincerely,

Miguel A. Fontanez

FMD

Housing Voucher Financial

mailto:FinancialManagementCenter@hud.gov
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January 4, 2021  
  
  
Subject:  Housing Assistance Payments (HAP) Allocation from the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and 
Economic Security Act (CARES Act).    
 
Dear Executive Director  


    
On March 27, 2020, HUD was appropriated $400 million from the CARES Act (Public Law 116-


136) to help Public Housing Agencies (PHA) prepare for and respond to the COVID-19 pandemic.  
Eligibility for this supplemental funding was established in PIH Notice 2020-17: CARES Act – Housing 
Choice Voucher (HCV) Program Housing Assistance Payments (HAP) Supplemental Funding.  Please 
note that these funds have been fully awarded and HUD will no longer be accepting applications in 
accordance with PIH Notice 2020-17. 


 
Please direct questions to your Financial Analyst at the Financial Management Center.  If you 


have questions or concerns about your ability to lease, please contact your Field Office representative. 
Thank you for your continued participation in the HCV and Mainstream Programs to serve the needs of 
your community during this critical time.  


  
Sincerely,  


  
  
  


Danielle Bastarache  
Deputy Assistant Secretary 
Office of Public Housing and Voucher Programs  


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



http://www.hud.gov/

H49753

Danielle L. Bastarache






